## ELWOOD AND DORIS HURST

## World Wide New Testament Baptist Missions

MISSION ADDRESS: P.O. Box 725 Kings Mountain, NC 28086 Telephone: (704) 730-1440

## Micronesia

HOME ADDRESS:
P.O. Box 7015
Agat, Guam 96928
Telephone: (671) 565-9889
edguamlbc@kuentos.guam.net

October 2010

Prov. 25:25 "As cold waters to a thirsty soul, so is good news from a far country."

Dear precious friends and lifeline holders,

We would like to bring you some good news from a far country; in fact, almost over on the other side of the globe. The Lord has blessed us with a good measure of continued health. We are very thankful for that. Sometimes the body wants to argue with the mind, but God gives grace to get the work done. We are very thankful for those who put their shoulders to the wheel and keep the work moving.

It has been longer than we like since our last report, but the time gives us more blessings to share.

There have been some precious souls that have professed Jesus Christ as their Savior, for example, a Chuukese man and a Chuukese young lady. Others have shown some indication of conviction. The Lord has blessed us with some regular visitors for the past month or so. Please pray with us that they will be led to join in the work with us. Some of these are local and some are Navy personnel.

The children's Bible club that I mentioned in the last report is going well. Actually, there are two now, and the first one is now blessed with the opportunity to teach about 40 children and the teachers are also working with the parents. The van now brings in between 10 and 16 people for most of the services. These are adults and children that do not have transportation. How we thank God for providing this 15 passenger van.

Our Saturday schedules are: nursing home on 2nd and 4th Saturdays and other Saturdays we do door-to-door visitation. Last visitation day, we had the best participation that we have had for a long time. We also had good results in making some contacts with some good prospects. Some of the homes were in view of the Catholic Church.

One more stumbling block was put before the landfill project last week. The highest court on the island declared the contract with the company that wants to build the landfill illegal. We rejoice in this victory, but please keep praying that the Lord will keep that door shut. With upcoming elections it is hard to tell what may happen.

Our college students are doing well as far as we can tell. Our young lady that is here on the island gets to come and play our piano on Wednesdays. We are looking forward to the day that she can attend all of our services.

Sean and Tammy Quinlan, at our last report, had 92% of their support goal raised and have purchased their tickets for January 4, 2011. Some boxes have arrived here, and we really look forward to seeing the owners. Please keep them in prayer that the Lord will provide with safety and the remainder of their support.

We thank and praise our dear Lord for all of His blessings. To His precious Name we give all the glory. We also are sincerely thankful to all of you who pray for us, and those who provide the means for us to get the work done. We love you and appreciate you and pray for you also. PLEASE PRAY FOR DAVE AND RUTH ANN ARTHURS--FOR DAVE'S HEALTH AND RUTH ANN'S SISTER-URGENT.

Because of Christ,
Elwood and Doris Hurst